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Statement by H.E. Archbishop Ivan Jurkovič 
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Other International Organizations in Geneva 
United Nations Human Rights Council 
36th Session of the Universal Periodic Review

Libya

Geneva, 11 November 2020
Madame President, 
The Holy See welcomes the Delegation of the State of Libya on the occasion of the presentation of the third National Report to the Universal Periodic Review. 
My Delegation takes note of the efforts made by the State of Libya to promote human rights and to implement the recommendations accepted on the occasion of the 2015’s Universal Periodic Review.
However, the Holy See remains deeply concerned for the deteriorating conditions concerning the enjoyment of fundamental human rights and the protection of vulnerable people, particularly migrants, asylum seekers, refugees and IDPs. 
In light of the above, we urge the State of Libya to uphold the essential principle of non-refoulement, to end widespread detention of migrants and refugees, and to ratify the Convention Relating to the Status of Refugees together with its Protocol.
Lastly, my Delegation wishes to submit to the State of Libya the following recommendations, especially in consideration of the forthcoming new constitution: 
1. To protect and promote religious freedom, so that people of all faiths can freely and openly practice their religion without fear of discrimination and/or retaliation.
2. To consider a moratorium on the application of the death penalty, with a view of its permanent abolition.
Thank you, Madame President.
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